RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Mark Domenick, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan, Deputy Chief Andy Block, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, January 17, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Speeding issues at Intersection of Upper Gulph and Arden Road – concerns for speeding per Mr. Kellam.

Mr. Kellam addressed his concerns for speeding on Upper Gulph Road and vehicles not stopping completely at stop sign on Arden Road. Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan validated his concerns. Staff Traffic Committee recommends that Steve Norcini direct Traffic Engineers for Gilmore and Associates to proceed with a traffic study on all of Upper Gulph Road. This study is recommended to begin <u>after</u> stop signs are installed on Upper Gulph Road at Oak Grove Lane as traffic patterns may change. After the study is completed, return to Staff Traffic meeting to discuss recommendations and options for traffic calming. It is also recommended that stop bar and fog lines be painted on Upper Gulph Road in the Spring per Commissioner Booker and Gilmore and Associates.

2. Meredith Rovine of the Saturday Club requests to hold their annual 5K race on April 14, 2018 from 0830 to 1000 hours.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Annual 5K Race to be held on April 14, 2018. Certificate of Insurance needed.

3. Ashley Zemeski of Eastern University requests to hold a 5K race on either April 14th or 15th 2018 at 0730 hours.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the 5K Race to be held on April 15, 2018. Certificate of Insurance needed.

4. Yolanda DiMartino reports a parking issue with work trucks on the street of 741 Moore Avenue.

Yolanda DiMartino was not present at this meeting.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends a triangle be painted on the west side of the driveway closest to Bryn Mawr Avenue to ease visibility. Staff Traffic Committee will communicate the same to Ms. DiMartino regarding the status.

OLD BUSINESS

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues